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INTRODUCTION 
 
1. On 25 March 2002, the Securities and Futures Commission ("SFC") issued a 

consultation paper to solicit comments on the draft Securities and Futures 
(Gold Purchase) Notice (the "draft Notice"). 

 
2. In general, the SFC is empowered under Part IV of the Securities and Futures 

Ordinance (No. 5 of 2002) (the "Ordinance") to authorize a wide range of 
investments that are offered to the public in Hong Kong.  These investments 
mainly fall into a category described as "collective investment schemes".   

 
3. With a view to providing adequate flexibility to address changing market 

conditions, the term "collective investment scheme" is not exhaustively 
defined in the Ordinance.  As set out in the definition of the term in Schedule 
1 to the Ordinance, its scope can be enlarged or limited from time to time by a 
notice made under section 393.   

 
4. Under section 393 of the Ordinance, the Financial Secretary is given the 

power by notice to prescribe arrangements that are to be regarded as 
"collective investment schemes" if they meet with certain specified criteria or 
are not to be so regarded.  The draft Notice has been prepared having regard to 
the matters contained in the existing Protection of Investors (Gold Purchase) 
Order made under section 2A of the Protection Investor Ordinance (Cap. 335).  
It prescribes that those arrangements for the purchase of gold coins or gold 
bullion which have the characteristics as specified in section 393(1)(a)(i) are 
to be regarded as "collective investment schemes" for the purposes of Part IV 
of the Ordinance. 

 
5. The consultation exercise ended on 22 April 2002. 
 
6. It is advisable to read this document in conjunction with the consultation paper 

itself. 
 
 
CONSULTATION EXERCISE 
 
7. A press release regarding the consultation exercise was issued on 25 March 

2002.  The consultation paper and the draft Notice were posted on the website 
of the SFC and distributed to all registrants through FinNet. 

 
8. Two submissions were received.  One of them was from Legislative Councilor 

Hon. Henry Wu King-cheong, BBS, who sought to obtain more information 
on the application of the draft Notice.  The other one was from the Hong Kong 
Securities Institute attaching the results of a survey to its members on the draft 
Notice.  According to the Hong Kong Securities Institute, the two members 
who responded to the survey had no comment on the draft Notice. 

 
9. The two submissions and our response to Hon. Henry Wu are set out in 

Attachment 1. 
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CONSULTATION CONCLUSIONS 
 
10. After the completion of the consultation exercise, it is considered that no 

amendment to the substance of the draft Notice will be necessary.  However, 
its name will be changed to "Securities and Futures (Collective Investment 
Schemes) Notice" to better reflect the scope of the provisions under section 
393 of the Ordinance.  














